
You are invited to a Public Meeting for the 
State Route 55(SR-55)/Newport Boulevard Improvement Study

The presentation, materials and 
information will be available in an open 
house format to allow visitors to attend 
at a time most convenient to them. 

If you are unable to attend the 
community meeting and would like 
more information, please visit the study 
website at www.octa.net/55Study.

We welcome your participation and ideas. 
Please join us:

5:30 to 7:30 p.m 
Wednesday, Sept.14, 2011

Costa Mesa Neighborhood 
Community Center
1845 Park Avenue
Costa Mesa, CA 92627

MEETING DETAILS  Study Area Map



The Orange County Transportation Authority and the cities of 
Costa Mesa and Newport Beach are working to identify potential 
transportation improvements to SR-55/Newport Boulevard from 
19th Street to Industrial Way.  At the terminus of the Costa Mesa 
Freeway, at 19th Street, close to 100,000 vehicles pass through this 
area on a daily basis, and these volumes are projected to grow in 
the future.  

OCTA’s SR-55 Access Study, completed in 2008, analyzed seven 
design concepts and recommended four alternatives for further 
study. These four alternatives were chosen for their ability to best 
accommodate movements of cars, buses and pedestrians.  As 
a continuation of the Access Study, OCTA and its partner cities 
have begun the SR-55/Newport Boulevard Improvement Study to 
further analyze and refi ne the four alternatives.

For more information, please contact Sarah Swensson , OCTA Community Relations Specialist, by 
email at sswensson@octa.net or by phone at (714) 560-5376.  Please visit the project website at 
www.octa.net/55Study.

Orange County Transportation Authority
550 S. Main Street
P.O. Box 14184
Orange, CA 92863-1584
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SR-55/Newport Boulevard Improvement Study
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